                      MICKLE TRAFFORD & DISTRICT PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the

FINANCE & GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE MEETING
Held on Monday 4th February 2013 at 6.00pm at the Village Hall
Present: 
Cllr Roger Parkin in the Chair, Cllr Rowlands, Cllr Merrill, Cllr Blackman, Cllr Ancliff
Mr Derek Bowker – Parish Clerk
Item 01 
To invite members of the public to raise issues
None present
Item 02 
To accept apologies.

Cllr Parker (CWaC Business)
Item 03 
Declarations of Interest 
Declarations as per “Notifications of Interests”
Item 04 
Approval of the Minutes of the Finance meeting held on the 7th January 2013.
RESOLVED Approved.  Proposed by Cllr Rowlands and seconded by Cllr Merrill.
 Item 05 
to note Income & Expenditure in Jan 13, to note authorised cheques in Jan 13 and approve accounts as at 27 January 2013
        The income and expenditure and the cheque authorisation were noted and it was 

        Proposed by Cllr Ancliff, seconded by Cllr Merrill that the accounts for January should be accepted

        ALL AGREED

 Item 06    
Community Pride Entry


It was proposed by Cllr Rowlands, seconded by Cllr Parkin that the F&GP Committee recommend to the Parish Council that Mickle Trafford and District enter the event in 2013.


I was agreed that the Events Committee should be responsible for co-ordinating the entry or a new group be formed.


The motion was passed with 3 for, 1 against and 1 abstention

Item 07 
A56 Hedges 

Following the Parish Council meeting in January the Clerk circulated all councillors and requested the details of properties that they thought should be asked to cut their hedges back.   

Item 08 
Highways and Byways
The Highways and Byways magazine is produced, assembled and distributed by volunteers and following their annual meeting they had requested that consideration be given to having the magazine produced externally.

The costs were discussed by the committee and it was proposed by Cllr Rowlands, seconded by Cllr Merrill that a recommendation should be made to the Parish Council that from the May edition the magazine should be printed externally. ALL AGREED
The editorial work and distribution will still be done by volunteers.

Item 09
Replacement Roadside Bench

At the last meeting it has been reported by Cllr Mitchell that the public bench on Ince Lane had been damaged beyond repair and was it possible to get a replacement.

The Clerk duly got prices for the replacement but prior to the meeting Cllr Mitchell advised that the bench has been replaced by an unknown third party.

Item 10 
Village Hall Finance (Phase 2 Refurbishment)

Since the meeting in January the original contractor had advised that due to delays in the starting date they were now committed elsewhere and they would have to withdraw from the contract.

Cllr Nicholas was instructed to negotiate a new contract with the second approved supplier and although the cost is slightly higher the difference between the two had been promised from the Ward Councillors budget.

Work has now commenced and is proceeding at a good pace.

Item 11     Any urgent matters – at discretion of Chairman.


A56 Speed Limit


Confirmation has been received from CWaC Highways that the new 50mph limit will 


terminate at the current 40mph limit on the south side of the A56



Fly Tipping



The Parish Council have reported the problem in Wells Close to CWaC and are awaiting further 

comments



Garage (Wells Close)

The Parish Council have reported the damaged garage to CWaC Building Control and have been told that they do not regard it to be a dangerous structure but they have asked Environmental control to view it and we await their comments.
The Parish Council will leaflet local residency to try to ascertain who owns the garage.

Springfield Park Certificate

It was agreed that copies of this document should be on display in the Village Hall and School whilst the original should be placed in the Cheshire Archives.

Governance Review (Stage 2)

CWaC will be circulating all residencies with regard to this matter but the Chairman has called a Parish Meeting in order that parishioners who have concerns may attend and ask for clarification
Woodland Trees
Cllr Parkin advised that the children from the school and other residents would be planting the trees at the Gowy Park on Thursday 7th Feb.
In order to get the children to the site safely Cllr Parkin proposed, seconded by Cllr Merrill, that the Parish Council accept the charge of £80, ALL AGREED

Cllr Rowlands and Blackman declared an Interest and did not vote on the above proposal.

Speedwatch

The Clerk had recently organised a meeting with the local Police Officer and a member of the CWaC Highways team to discuss the operation of the Speedwatch programme.

Unfortunately the CWaC representative did not make the meeting but Constable Boulton confirmed the forces desire to work closely with the community on this programme.

Further discussion will have to take place with CWaC.

Item 13 
Next Meeting 


Date and time of next meeting Monday 4 March 2013 @ 6.00pm at the Village Hall
Meeting Closed 19.27pm

Signed.........................................................................Dated .....................................................................

Prepared by Derek Bowker

         5th February 2013

   2013/04

